SESNA March 22, 2022 Zoom Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Shannon Priem, chair; Brandon Fahlman, Sgt. Steve Gavin, Salem Police; David Tompkins, church liaison; Seleste Liyanage, Board; Dave MacMillan, neighbor; City Councilman Tom Andersen; Jeff Leach, Board, (acting secretary).

February Minutes approved.

Salem PD Transparency Portal announced:

https://www.cityofsalem.net/Pages/salem-police-transparency-portal.aspx

Testing body cameras - Testing three different vendors for a month each

Brandon Fahlma and a partner are developing multi-family housing at Waller St and Lee St on the west side of the railroad tracks. They plan to ask for a parking variance to make use of the unused parking on Lee St. that runs north/south next to the railroad tracks The plan is to build a 3 story 24 complex. Some attendees noted that builders may want to look into mitigation measures due to proximity to the train station (plus this station is a "changing" station with more noise).

Councilor Tom Andersen discussed the following items:

Micky Varney selected as new councilor to replace Jim Lewis.

Street car project is progressing. Transit district is also involved.

The city is looking for a new city manager.

Climate action plan. Report accepted.

The SESNA Summer in the Park plan is to meet at Aldridge Park (June), Lee Park (July), and Richmond Park (August) as done in previous years.

Shannon shared priorities filed with the city's bond planning efforts, asking for State St. Corridor plan to be included; and more options for dog park services. Shannon also sent volunteer hours from the year, to Irma Dowd, for Communication Funds. SESNA's annual report to the city was accepted, noting SESNA was in good standing to continue as a NA.

ODOT funding for State St. at 21st and 25th in 2024 was spotted on the ODOT Transportation Project Tracker website: https://gis.odot.state.or.us/tpt/projects